## Abiqua Heights Homeowners Association Newsletter – February 2016

The AHHA board wants the members to be informed on what is happening in the community beyond the meetings minutes that are an official record of the business of the AHHA.

Longtime members of the Welcoming Committee, Dave and Bette Stewart are retiring and they should be thanked for their years of service. Volunteers are needed for this committee and other committee assignments so if you would like to serve your community please email...board@abiquaheights.com.

The AHHA board has had three meetings with the City to work out flooding issues in Abiqua Heights and potential improvements to the ponds. The issues are complex but all parties have been open minded and diligent in working to a solution.

The issues currently facing the AHHA board demand attention and for that reason the meeting dates have been and might continue to be irregular. In that vein the next "regular" AHHA board meeting will be held Monday, February 15, 2016 at the Silverton Senior Center, 7PM. Please consider attending this important meeting.

Lastly, the wording on your dues statement was unfortunately a mistake. Your contact information was never going to be placed on the AHHA website. Your contact information was and is not going to go beyond the boundaries of Abiqua Heights.

The Board welcomes your concerns and comments so please feel free to make your thoughts known. Remember the Board works for you.